
Child Nutrition Report
May 2022

Human Resources Activity:
• New Employees Hired:  0
• Employee Resignations/Retirements:  1 Denfeld manager retired

Jobs Open:
 

Denfeld 3 helpers, 
1 Production Manager

East 4 helpers
Lincoln Park 3 helpers
Lowell 1 helper
Congdon Park 1 helper
Ordean East 3 helpers
District-wide 1 helper
Stowe 1 helper
Subs 3 helpers

Meals and Food Production Activity:
Number of meals served in May 2022

Food and Supplies availability:
Supply chain issues continue to affect our ability to get products.  Paper goods and food supplies are sometimes 
unavailable and have all gone up in price.  We continue to find suitable substitutions so that students will still get a 
nutritional lunch and breakfast.  The USDA outlook appears to see this trend continue through the summer months and 
into the Fall.

USDA Audit:
Child Nutrition completed an onsite comprehensive 2-day USDA Audit.  The Audit concluded with minimal findings. The 
reviewer was very complementary of foods offered, especially the wide variety of fresh fruits and vegetable.  She also 
commented on the employees in all aspects of the program working diligently and with positive attitudes to assure the 
students have a great dining experience.



Summer Meals:
Summer meals will begin 6/20/22 and run through 8/19/22 at Lincoln Park, Stowe, Laura MacArthur, Myers Wilkins, 
Piedmont and Lowell.  Child Nutrition will also partner with community groups, as they have in the past to provide meals 
for children in programming across the city. (Example:  Boy and Girls Club, AICHO, etc.)
Breakfast and lunch will be served inside the school cafeterias.  Meals are free for children 18 and under.

Dairy Bid:
The Dairy Bid was sent to Kemps and Deans Foods.  Deans Foods didn’t submit a bid.  Kemps will have the Dairy bid for 
School year 22-23, with option to renew 23-24.

Bread Bid:
Bread Bids were sent to 3 companies, Bimbo Bakeries, Great Harvest Bread Company, Pan-O-Gold Baking Company.
Great Harvest Bread Company did not submit a bid.  Pan-O-Gold will have the Bread bid for 22-23 school year, with 
option to renew 23-24.


